Mrs., Fenwick Willlams, who has
just returned from lecturing in the
Htates, was the guest of honor of the
New York Women's Press Club at
the president’s breakfast, held at the
Waldorf Astoria last Saturday. Mys.
Williams, who is president of the
Montreal Branch of the Canadian Wo-
men's Press Club, spoke briefly of
conditions in the Canadian internment
camps, which she had visited, and
thanked the audience for their very
evident sympathy with and enthusi-
asm for the Allied cause,



